




































































From: Dianne Kennedy [ ]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 11:40 AM 
To: Erik Wilhelm 
Cc: Richard Walton, Mayor 
Subject: West Queens proposed development 
 
Good morning Erik, 
 
I have spent the morning doing some local research about the proposed development in the 100 block 
of West Queens.  I see in the reading that notification went out to all residences in the area regarding 
the public information meeting in Nov. 2014, but we definitely didn’t get any notification.  I just learned 
of the development when the signs went up just a couple of weeks ago. 
 
Please understand, I am not anti-development, but to re-zone a two family home area to 18 units marks 
a huge transition for our neighbourhood.  In walking the area this morning, my attention was drawn to 
the alley that services the commercial building on Lonsdale which houses Harmony Donuts, the hair 
dressing salon and the Queen’s Cross Pub.  It is currently curbed at the access to the second alley which 
emerges from West 29th St. and accesses the two houses where the development is to take place. 
 
I also noticed in the North Shore News recently that the development is intending to take possession of 
the alley space currently servicing the two houses. 
 
Can you please confirm if the development intends to maintain the barrier which would allow access to 
Lonsdale Ave. or if the barrier will be maintained and the only access to the development will be from 
the West 29th St. alley? 
 
My major concern is the number of parking spaces you are allowing.  32 parking spaces for 18 units 
seems excessive.  My son currently bought a townhouse up by Capilano College and they have one 
assigned parking space and one visitor parking pass.  It is a building that is over 30 years old and they 
had the forethought to limit parking back then.  We should be doing far better than that 30 years later.   
 
We have a very liveable community in this Upper Lonsdale area and are well serviced by transit at our 
fingertips. 
 
Allowing 29 parking spaces for 18 units is shocking, to say the least.  Any only 3 visitor parking spaces is 
shameful.  
 
The District has already allowed Churchill House to be built with no visitor parking and the Starbucks 
parking lot is always full and spills onto 29th daily.  And the Queens Cross Pub monopolizes what 
available parking there is on West Queens. 
 
I think you need to re-consider the parking requirements for this development. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Dianne Kennedy 

  
 

 



From: Dianne Kennedy [ ]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 1:35 PM 
To: Erik Wilhelm 
Cc: Richard Walton, Mayor 
Subject: RE: West Queens proposed development 
 
Hi Erik, 
 
Sorry for the confusion over the topic of parking for the development.  Perhaps “parking” was not the 
right word to use.  I am concerned that allowing 32 parking spaces for an 18 unit development is 
encouraging people to continue to use cars.  By reducing the number of parking spaces speaks to the 
issue of reducing the cars on the road so we don’t need parking.  If I need something from Queensdale 
Market, I walk to the market.  Similarly, if we go to the pub, we walk to the pub, etc. etc.  We are even 
walking distance to Edgemont Village and the bus routes in all three directions from the corner of 
Queens and Lonsdale are very good. 
 
I hope this clarifies my concern. 
 
Thanks for answering the other questions – I am glad to hear that the barrier on the alley flowing out to 
Lonsdale will remain in place.  It is disturbing to see that so many cars will be funneling out onto 29th 
street, but at least it is safer than turning onto Lonsdale.  I encourage you to stand firm on leaving the 
barrier in place. 
 
I do plan to come to the Public Hearing tonight. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Dianne 
 
From: Erik Wilhelm [mailto:WilhelmE@dnv.org]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 12:10 PM 
To: 'Dianne Kennedy' 
Cc: Richard Walton, Mayor 
Subject: RE: West Queens proposed development 
 
Hi Dianne, 
 
Thanks for your input/questions regarding the development proposal. TO answer your questions 
concerns—I have numbered the following responses: 
 

1. With regard to ‘notification’---your address is located within the City of North Vancouver. 
Notification Letters are not sent to City of North Vancouver residents (mainly—b/c we do not 
have your contact information/addresses on record). ------To address such anomalies and 
further notify North Shore residents, the District of North Vancouver provides 2 North Shore 
News ‘Public Hearing Advertisements’ to notify people. I apologize to you for you not receiving a 
notification; yet, hopefully we are ‘getting the word out’ about the public hearing to local 
residents within the Queensdale Area with the two signs on the development site (out front 
along West Queens Road and within the lane) in conjunction with the North Shore News ads. 
 



2. Yes, the development is slated to purchase a portion of lane located just south of the two 
existing lots.  
 

3. The development is slated to be accessed from the ‘north/south lane’ (i.e. West 29th St. alley). 
Accordingly,  the barrier located just west of the pub’s underground parking entrance is slated 
to remain.  
 

4. I am not entirely sure of your concerns related to parking….You state that providing 32 stalls is 
excessive, yet identify the parking concerns found in the neighbourhood.----This would suggest 
that increased available parking in a new development would be warranted given surrounding 
parking concerns. What I can say is that the development is providing only slightly less parking 
than normally required (i.e. 2 stalls per unit inclusive of visitor parking). The 32 stalls has been 
supported given the available transit found within the Lonsdale corridor and because of the 
general walkability of the Queensdale Area for local consumer needs.  
 

Please come out to the public hearing if you wish Council to hear your views and comments. 
 
Thanks again. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Erik Wilhelm 
Planner – Development Services 
District of North Vancouver 
604-990-2360 
 
 
 

From: Dianne Kennedy ]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 11:40 AM 
To: Erik Wilhelm 
Cc: Richard Walton, Mayor 
Subject: West Queens proposed development 
 
Good morning Erik, 
 
I have spent the morning doing some local research about the proposed development in the 100 
block of West Queens.  I see in the reading that notification went out to all residences in the 
area regarding the public information meeting in Nov. 2014, but we definitely didn’t get any 
notification.  I just learned of the development when the signs went up just a couple of weeks 
ago. 
 
Please understand, I am not anti-development, but to re-zone a two family home area to 18 
units marks a huge transition for our neighbourhood.  In walking the area this morning, my 
attention was drawn to the alley that services the commercial building on Lonsdale which 
houses Harmony Donuts, the hair dressing salon and the Queen’s Cross Pub.  It is currently 
curbed at the access to the second alley which emerges from West 29th St. and accesses the two 
houses where the development is to take place. 



 
I also noticed in the North Shore News recently that the development is intending to take 
possession of the alley space currently servicing the two houses. 
 
Can you please confirm if the development intends to maintain the barrier which would allow 
access to Lonsdale Ave. or if the barrier will be maintained and the only access to the 
development will be from the West 29th St. alley? 
 
My major concern is the number of parking spaces you are allowing.  32 parking spaces for 18 
units seems excessive.  My son currently bought a townhouse up by Capilano College and they 
have one assigned parking space and one visitor parking pass.  It is a building that is over 30 
years old and they had the forethought to limit parking back then.  We should be doing far 
better than that 30 years later.   
 
We have a very liveable community in this Upper Lonsdale area and are well serviced by transit 
at our fingertips. 
 
Allowing 29 parking spaces for 18 units is shocking, to say the least.  Any only 3 visitor parking 
spaces is shameful.  
 
The District has already allowed Churchill House to be built with no visitor parking and the 
Starbucks parking lot is always full and spills onto 29th daily.  And the Queens Cross Pub 
monopolizes what available parking there is on West Queens. 
 
I think you need to re-consider the parking requirements for this development. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Dianne Kennedy 

  
 

 
 



From: Erik Wilhelm  
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 3:54 PM 
To: Linda Brick 
Cc: Stefanie Vukelic 
Subject: Phone Call 
 
Hi Linda, 
 
An elderly lady contacted me and she is unable to attend tonight’s meeting due to a rib injury.  
 
She wanted Council to know that the development is ‘too tall and should be reduced in height in order 
to maintain her view’.  
 
She lives at:  (which is located ); her 
name is Sulveig Karlgren and can be reached at  
 
Not sure if this can make it into the PH ‘comments received’ but I said I would try to get her views heard 
by Council…. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Erik Wilhelm 
Planner – Development Services 
District of North Vancouver 
604-990-2360 
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